Minutes of Missions Working Group Meeting 31st May 2022

held on Tuesday 31st May 2022 at 7.30pm at the home of Wendy Vincent.
Present: Chairman Graham Loveland, Marc Baker, Wendy Vincent, Polly Barton
Apologies: Hannah Crewdson
1. Graham read relevant passages from Isaiah and then Marc opened in prayer.
2. Expression of general feelings was included in item 3.
3. Graham summarised the current mission budget spreadsheet to open a discussion on the future direction of our giving from Kea.
· The third year of giving to Truro Foodbank and Steve (Compassion) in Peru (Sunday club funded) was agreed.
· Graham advised the committee that the mission income from Kea church would be 10% of the total church giving from October 2021 to September 2022. Thus the amount available for Mission / gospel partnership expenditure could not be budgeted until later in the year.
· Richard Wallace: After some discussion, it was agreed that Graham would write to Richard to elucidate his future ministry plans prior to our reviewing  our giving to him for the next three years.
· Our role can continue to encourage and support full-time ministry, not necessarily financially. We would continue to encourage people from our own congregations to pursue full-time ministry both in UK and abroad.
· Diana Hallet, currently working in and around Kisumu, Kenya, with underprivileged children and young offenders, has personal links with Kea church. She would value prayer support. We may work towards adding her to the list of people we support and wait for a suitable amount to be decided when our budget is known.
· Marc explained in some detail the rationale for supporting the work at St. John’s and the funding arrangements agreed for the initial three years once a new minister has been appointed.
· Supporting Steve Murray in NZ financially was not agreed as he will be receiving a salary from his own church there.
· Supporting the group represented by the speaker at the first ‘Real Lives’ session was also not approved.
· There was some discussion on supporting a ‘Green Pastures’ project in buying houses and putting people in communities. No decision was made but it was felt that Kea could have a broader spread of partners; not all supported financially.
· Mercy Rescue Trust is not a rich or widely supported charity and has increasing costs. We would discuss continuing support when our budget is known.
· The Churches Together Truro subscription was explained by Marc and is calculated according to the size of church. The money is used to support other Christian activities in Truro, eg Street pastors, ‘Healing on the streets’, schools work, CAP etc.
4. Raising the profile within the church of our support for mission partners:
This needs to be carried out on a regular basis through informed prayer as well as an annual event or weekend. Marc mentioned the intention to reinstate the practice of including one MP each week in intercessions at services.
Prayer letters or videos could be put on the church Facebook page and mission updates on the website and in the weekly Kea news email. Sue Sharp might need some technical training to facilitate this.
5. Furthering the idea of “partnership”
· Truro Foodbank: Wendy reported that while they had three excellent members of staff, there were many problems. The Trust is widening its remit to alleviate poverty and is aiming to reduce the need for food banks over the next five years. Currently, we need to pray for permanent premises and for more food donations.
· Tearfund: ‘Connected church’ schemes have been phased out now. There is a local Tearfund representative in St. Austell who can arrange for a speaker or video link with a church we support.
· Barnabas Trust: We would like to make a specific link with a country or region, possibly through Maggie Heddon.
The meeting closed in prayer at 9.30pm
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